
BOARD OF SCIENTIFIC AFFAIRS (BSA)
(Three members each to be elected for a 3-year term)
The Board of Scientific Affairs (BSA) has three seats becoming open in 2026, each elected for three-year terms. BSA is responsible for encouraging, developing, and promoting psychology as a science. Its activities include: 
· Providing guidance to APA governmental affairs staff on issues related to research funding and policies.
· Proposing and refining new APA policies and activities for advancing psychological science.
· Sponsoring scientific programming at the annual APA convention.
· Overseeing APA awards and honors recognizing scientific contributions.
· Advising on APA's relationships with other scientific organizations.
The election to occur in 2025 will fill three vacancies on the BSA to be seated on January 1, 2026. The selected individuals will be expected to attend the Spring 2026 BSA consolidated meeting (scheduled for March 13 – 14, in Washington, D.C.). Currently, the BSA meets bimonthly, virtually, for 90 minutes. 
To fulfill its compositional goals for the 2026-2028 cycle, the BSA is actively seeking nominees who represent or can contribute to one or more of the following:
· Identify as and/or engage in scholarship involving groups historically underrepresented in psychological science
· Demonstrate strong interest in or history of advocacy for equality with regard to advancement, funding, health, and other outcomes
· Identify as an early or late career professional
Further, the BSA seeks members whose expertise extends and complements that of the members who will be on the Board in 2026. Thus, the BSA is particularly (but not exclusively) interested in individuals with expertise in the following areas:
· Health and Social Psychology
· Behavioral/Developmental Neuroscience/Comparative Psychology
· Quantitative Psychology (Methodology/Statistics)
· Modern Data Science Technology (e.g., Educational Technology/Testing, Generative AI, and Human Factors Psychology, Big Data Science, Science Ethics)
APA is engaged in a process of transformation, placing a much greater emphasis on making an impact that clearly benefits society and improves lives. In February 2024 the Council of Representatives revised and adopted its 2019 strategic plan that sets APA’s organizational priorities for the next three to five years.  APA groups actively collaborate across APA to align the work of elected and appointed leaders, staff, and the broader membership in service of advancing the strategic plan. Given the importance of this approach to the Association’s strategic priorities, APA encourages nominees to review the strategic plan to become familiar with the larger context in which their expertise and interests will contribute to APA's success. 



The Board has also adopted the priorities outlined by APA’s Science Directorate. These include (1) positioning psychology as a 21st Century Science, (2) realizing psychology as a hub science, (3) using psychological science to guide policy decisions, (4) increasing the public understanding of psychological science, and (5) celebrating diversity and equity. In furtherance of this last priority, the BSA encourages nominations from those representing all genders, races, ethnicities, career stages, etc. 

